Minutes for CEPP meeting of October 13, 2008

In attendance: Dan Nathan (Chair), Erica Bastress-Dukehart, Rochelle Calhoun, Terry Diggory, Susan Kress, Kyle Nichols, Rik Scarce, Claire Solomon ’10, Bob Turner

I.
October 6 minutes approved with more commas.
II.
Terry Diggory will serve as the CEPP representative on the Curriculum Committee subcommittee to address the new writing requirement 

III.
Dean of Studies Restructuring Review: subcommittee chair Kyle Nichols presented a memo proposing the form in which the report might be released jointly by the subcommittee and CEPP. CEPP agreed with the subcommittee’s proposal. Dan Nathan will send an email announcing the report’s release.

IV.
ACOP 
A. Proposed affiliation with Spelman College for domestic exchange: CEPP reviewed the latest revision of the proposal, raised further questions and recommended further revision. A question arose regarding the status of this proposal in the context of the broader pilot program for domestic exchange. CEPP’s ACOP representative Erica Bastress-Dukehart will seek clarification while working with OCSE Director Cori Filson to further refine the proposal.

B. Proposed establishment of an independent Skidmore in India program and termination of affiliation with New York State Independent College Consortium for Study in India (NYSICCSI): The new program (based in Mysore) need only be reported to the faculty as a two-year pilot program at this stage; termination of the NYSICCSI affiliation will require faculty vote. 
V.
Online courses: CEPP began general discussion of this topic. Various views regarding benefits and disadvantages of online courses were expressed. All agreed that more study is needed and that the topic deserves CEPP’s continued attention this year.

VI. 
Assessment Steering Committee: CEPP representative Erica Bastress-Dukehart reported that the steering committee is off to a good start and intends to bring a list of goals to CEPP by the end of the semester.
VII.
Next meeting: October 20, 9:00 AM in Library 213
Meeting was adjourned at 10:00 am.

Respectfully submitted by Terry Diggory

